
Mr & Mrs Richard Horabin
 Lockwood Avenue

Poulton le Fylde
Lancashire 

FY6 7...  

16/09/18

Dear Ms Barrett

THE ALLEY BAR 2-4 THE MEWS POULTON / NEW PREMISES 
ALCOHOL LICENCE

Thank you for your email reply to our objection letter regarding the new premises 
licence for The Alley. Unfortunately the list of conditions are not sufficient to appease 
our concerns with regards to the potential for noise disturbances from the venue The 
Alley. 

The said conditions are not detailed or specific with regards to :
the specified time schedule of sound emission records  
the type of equipment required to conduct the regular assessment of noise coming 
from the premises
the noise level to be agreed by a Wyre Borough Council Environmental Health Officer 

The conditions do not detail or explain to a layperson like ourselves key information, 
for example point 6 with regards to " Noise from regulated entertainment at the 
licenced premises shall not exceed the background noise level when measured as an 
LAeq,5min in any one third octave band at the boundary with any noise sensitive 
premises "  I have been informed that LAeq,5min is equivalent to 90DB of noise, all 
very vague & ambiguous !

We genuinely hope that The Alley operates as a responsible venue & not to the 
detriment of the nearby residents, but unfortunately we have not been convinced that 
the conditions agreed by Wyre Borough & the Police are sufficient to control any 
potential nuisance and we will not be withdrawing our objection. 

I do hope that yourself & the other Officers who work for Wyre Borough in this 
department will act as promptly in the future should there be any failure of these 
conditions.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Brenda Horabin


